
Club Licensing and Club Monitoring Policy 

The club licensing and club monitoring policy is the plan of action developed by the Irish 

Football Association's Club Licensing Unit. This policy aims to serve as a guide in the efforts 

to bring about continuous improvement in all aspects of football in Northern Ireland. 

The licensing scheme is progressive and is designed to assist clubs in Northern Ireland to 

develop to a level that will allow them to be sportingly competitive on the field and 
commercially competitive off the field. 

The IFA Board has agreed to the implementation of the licensing criteria stated in this policy 

and in conjunction with the Licensing Committee has the authority to review these criteria on 
an on-going basis and make recommendations towards the advancement of the scheme. 

The Club Licensing Policy covers UEFA, Premiership and Championship Licensing 

Schemes. 

A great deal of care and attention has been given to the drafting of the licensing criteria. The 

focus has been on establishing a set of standards that are central to the development of 
football in Northern Ireland and Europe and from which clubs can accurately be assessed. 

The five criteria that clubs are required to meet and are assessed by are: 

• Sporting Criteria

Infrastructure Criteria

• Personnel and Administration Criteria

• Legal Criteria

Financial Criteria

The above criteria are consistent with UEFA standards where applicable and are specific to 
football in Northern Ireland. 

Club Licensing and Club Monitoring Objectives 

To promote and improve sporting standards of Northern Ireland clubs in both Domestic and 

European football. The IFA will encourage coaches and managers to attend the best 

possible coaching courses. For UEFA licence criteria, a Pro Licence is required to manage 

the club, for Premiership criteria the 'A' Licence course must have been commenced whilst 

at Championship level the. manager must hold the UEFA 'B' Licence. Academy training 

facilities and child welfare education are deemed to be of the highest importance with 

continued priority given to the training and development of young players in every club and 

to the level of qualification of coaches within youth academies. 







Review and Evaluation of Club Licensing System and Club Monitoring Process 

In the interests of promoting a scheme with clear and measurable objectives and results, the 

club licensing unit has developed a benchmarking scheme that allows the unit to review and 

evaluate the overall performance of the licensing scheme. Benchmarking will also enable the 

unit to see how clubs that apply for a club licence are faring against the criteria they are 

being assessed by and against other licence applicants. 
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